From: Victoria Kazachenko

To: Carol Ann Desiderio
Subject: Public Comment on Agenda Items #309-25, #313-25, #315-25 for 6/17/25 council meeting
Date: Tuesday, June 17, 2025 1:33:25 PM

Dear Members of the City Council,

I learned that a City Council meeting is taking place today, and as a longtime Maldonian and
resident of over 20 years, I would like to submit my comments for inclusion in the public
record.

#309-25

I believe the financial transparency issue regarding the Malden Public Library Board of
Trustees deserves greater attention. Councilor O’Malley’s request for financial records is not
only reasonable and legal, it aligns with the principles of government accountability. As a
Malden resident, I appreciate and support his efforts to ensure financial oversight of public
institutions.

The refusal by the Board to provide these documents raises serious concerns. Even if the
Board is not legally obligated to release them, the City Council should publicly encourage full
transparency and cooperation. Making financial records available to the public is essential to
restoring public confidence and addressing widespread concerns about library's artwork sales
among residents.

#313-25

I strongly oppose the proposed measure to remove Councilor O’Malley from his position as
City Council President. Councilor O’Malley has demonstrated strong leadership, transparency,
and dedication to public service. Removing him from this role would not only be a disservice
to the council but also to the residents of Malden. It appears to many, including myself and
several fellow residents I’ve spoken with, that this action is a retaliatory response to his
legitimate request for financial disclosures from the Malden Public Library Board of Trustees.

This move risks undermining public trust and gives the appearance that the Council is
prioritizing personal grievances over the public interest. The City Council must not be used as
a vehicle for political retribution.

#315-25

If Councilor O’Malley is removed from the presidency, I urge the Council to nominate and re-
elect him to the position. His leadership has earned the confidence of many constituents, and
his continued service in that role would reinforce stability and integrity within the Council.

Thank you for your attention to these matters. I respectfully ask that my comments be shared
at tonight’s meeting.

Sincerely,

Malden Resident of 20+ years
Victoria Kazachenko


mailto:kazachenko@gmail.com
mailto:CDesiderio@CITYOFMALDEN.ORG

Ward 7
89 Lyme st, Malden, MA 02148

This email has been scanned for spam and viruses by Proofpoint Essentials. Click here to
report this email as spam.


https://gdsprotect.cloud-protect.net/app/report_spam.php?mod_id=11&mod_option=logitem&report=1&type=easyspam&k=k1&payload=53616c7465645f5f01a989738fd9602e92d3efe5fd3dbf0f281ec01d1cef82e80d7ccdb98af9f596b9ec0c4ebe93fb2ab0bd37ad7050eedc2c24121f6b98e00633f293ee7d2a8d5f0234ca266cecd78388d0fede6a86f0b4f9c00aab03ef398f3051e26d0951dba0cfadcd45b80d867b30a801afc7534da05f0f3c8933f4b611b79a8a74277da20228449c7727187bdcf9fc9037a5aff68009a89c6191d5d7c3

